[image: image1.jpg]e ———
SOMERSET

WWW.SOMERSET.GOV.UK

County Council
—






[image: image2.jpg]


Information

for County Councillors

	From:
	Vicky Chipchase, Senior Commissioning Officer 



	Date: 
	30 January 2018



	To: 
	All County Councillors 




Sheltered Housing Consultation
Somerset County Council (SCC) currently commissions a Housing Related Support Service in Sheltered Housing. Support is provided to people with higher level support needs which might otherwise make it problematic for them to remain in their sheltered flat or bungalow. Most housing providers and landlords already provider a self-funded baseline support service to people, which offers a varied level of support to people. The County Council funded services were commissioned under the prevention agenda, to support people from entering into the need for formal adult social care interventions. The current contracts for support in sheltered housing schemes expire during October 2018. Section 138 of the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act 2007 imposes a duty on all local authorities to involve local people when carrying out “any of its functions” by providing information, consulting or “involving in another way”.  
An involvement and consultation framework has now been prepared with key stakeholders. The initial involvement work will commence from February 2018 where SCC will work with housing providers and other key stakeholders to develop options for the future. The involvement exercise will seek views from service users and non- service users on what options they would prefer, and will invite suggestions for alternative, sustainable models. This will then be followed with consultation on a preferred option or options, which will run throughout April. This will include a number of events and workshops, as well at the distribution of survey packs and an on-line survey.  Involvement and consultation is a necessary and valuable part of the de- commissioning and re-commissioning process.  However, by its very nature it is likely to raise concerns across a range of partner organisations and with the general public, as well as amongst those most directly affected.  It’s important to stress that no decision has been made about future commissioning of support in sheltered housing at this stage.  
	For more information please contact: 


	Name: Vicky Chipchase
Email: VEChipchase@somerset.gov.uk 
Tel No.: 07976698232
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